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All Saints' Episcopal Church

252 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015

Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

ChurchOfficeTelephone:203-879-2800

Priestly Perusings
The calendar year begins in January, and the Church Year begins annually on the First Sunday of Advent, but we all know that the academic year is really what governs our day-to-day lives. There is something about the beginning of the school year which is energizing and hopeful. Even for those without children in the home, the change of the leaves, the crisp fall air tinged with the smell of wood smoke and apple cider, and school buses on the roads all bring about a sense of renewal and purpose which may have dissipated over the summer lull. It is a good time to set new goals and invest in new efforts. In my first interview to become your Priest-in-Charge, I was invited to, “help us to grow.” I was eager to partner with God and you in that enterprise. I suspect that the person who said that to me actually meant “grow” in numbers, but that is only one way in which congregations grow; we must always also be seeking deeper spiritual growth (growth in the knowledge and love of the Lord), as well as growth in Christian stewardship (which is about the way we spend our lives). To grow in all these ways, we must be open to the call of the Lord in our lives, seeking always to discover “what is God up to now?” for All Saints’ as a faith community, and for ourselves as individuals within it. In my experience, God is full of surprises! I invite you to set prayerfully two goals for yourself now: a.) to be faithful in weekly attendance upon the Sunday Holy Eucharist and b.) to find a regular, intentional time each day to listen to what God may have to say to you personally. Ask Christ to help you accomplish these goals, that this part of the Body of Christ which is All Saints’ may continually grow in Grace and be strengthened for service in the name and for the sake of Jesus Christ our Savior.   

Faithfully,

Susan+ 
Church School classes resume THIS Sunday, September 11 at 9:30 AM.

ADULT BIBLE STUDY and BOOK DISCUSSION GROUPS
Kerygma: Discovering the Bible series will soon complete 30 Wednesday-night sessions of that program. The dozen members of the group are planning a celebratory dinner and will receive certificates of achievement for this foundational Bible study.

The Bible and Anne Rice, building on a lively summertime discussion of Christ the Lord: Out of Egypt, will continue after church on Sunday, September 25 with a discussion of Christ the Lord: The Road to Cana. You are welcome to join us!  
Vestry Retreat On Saturday, September 17, your Vestry will be participating in a working Retreat, led by The Rev. Carolyn Dukenski, a leadership consultant certified by the Diocese of Connecticut. Please keep the Vestry in your prayers as they concentrate on expanding their leadership skills and setting some goals for the coming year.

All Saints Choir – Join Us and “Keep on Walking”

“How happy will be our shout of ‘Alleluia’ as we enter heaven. How carefree we will be, secure at last from being attacked, where no enemy lurks and where our friends do not die. In heaven praise is offered to God, but here on earth too. Here it is offered by anxious people, there by those who have been freed from anxiety. Here it is offered in hope, in heaven by those who enjoy the reality; here by pilgrims in transit, there by those who have reached their homeland. So my dear friends, let us sing ‘Alleluia’ even though we are not yet in enjoyment of our heavenly rest. In so doing we will sweeten our toil in this life. Let us sing as travelers do on a journey to keep up their spirits and help them keep on walking.”     - Augustine, Bishop of Hippo, 430 A.D. (Church Calendar August 28)
          The All Saints Choir sings for worship on Sundays, and other Holy Days in the Church Year. New members are welcome to join us at any time of the year. However, now is a particularly good time to consider this. As summer comes to a close and the new academic year begins, the choir resumes a more substantive preparation of anthems and other pieces to complement the Celebration of Holy Eucharist each Sunday. A regular rehearsal is held for approximately 45 minutes from 8:30–9:15 AM preceding the 9:30 AM service.  Ability to read music is not required, but is helpful. Most important is the desire to be among those “in hope” that Augustine speaks of in his timeless sermon. “In heaven praise is offered to God, but here on earth too… ...let us sing ‘Alleluia’ even though we are not yet in enjoyment of our heavenly rest.  In so doing we will sweeten our toil in this life.”
          If you would like to “sweeten” your pilgrim journey, and enjoy a deeper appreciation for praise of God, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, consider starting your Sunday discipline a little earlier each week. Join us for rehearsal at 8:30 AM. We occasionally (every month or so) plan a Friday evening “pizza and rehearsal” to work on new music. This is an opportunity for those who want more time to learn and prepare new or unfamiliar pieces. The choir director, George Giblin, will make time for special help for anyone who feels the need. Please prayerfully consider participation in the choir as a blessing to you and the Church at All Saints, Wolcott.
          For more information or questions, please contact George Giblin (203-879-3709 or george.giblin@gmail.com ), or any member of the Choir.

Church School News

Our 2011-2012 church school year will kick off next Sunday, September 11, 2011 with a “sundae” Sunday! All children and grandchildren of the parish are invited to join us for church school and ice-cream following the service. Our theme this year is: Great Expectations and Explorers. 

Our teaching staff includes...

Toddlers and Kindergarten-Grade 2- Donna Lydem

Grades 4-6- Debbie Borzellino and Joanne Dobensky

Grades 7 and up- Rhonda Mazur

We are looking forward to a great year!

Men’s Card Social:

"The first men's card social of the season will be held Wed. Sep 28 at La Fortuna Restaurant. Dinner will be served at 6:30, followed by team play setback. Fee of $15 includes tip and prizes. If you plan to attend please advise Peter Marcisz (879-9883) by Sep 26."

All Saints Womans Group:
 

A BIG thank-you to all who donated for the Back to School Backpack drive.  We were able to donate 27 packed backpacks to ACTS4 Ministry as well as extra school supplies!

 

The September meeting will take place 9/15 at 7 pm, in the kitchen.  All women of the church are invited to attend--the more ideas and sharing the better!

From Mary & Jim Pepides:  Jim has been quite busy finding things that he will need for when he comes home.  He is being a very good steward of the gifts from All Saints'.  Our thoughts are to use these funds for durable goods rather that putting them toward bills.  Thus far, he has found a great deal on a manual wheelchair on line.  Because of the size of the wheelchair needed, he was unable to find one used and was forced to buy new.  After the purchase, he finally found a used one that was $100 more with no warranty.  He has also found a hair tray to make it easier for me to wash his hair at the sink and a bed table that has a lip and tilts so that he will be able to use his laptop easily when in bed.  He is an extremely good shopper and researches extensively to find the best prices.  We will keep you posted on his progress of purchases.  Your gifts have truly been a blessing to us.  Thank you all for your continued physical and prayerful support.

Answered Prayer: from Mary Pepides
 My brother, Stephen, has been on our prayer list for quite some time.  He has been undergoing chemotherapy for over a year.  He just got his most recent blood work back and everything looks good.  His red and white counts are where they should be.  Thank you all for your prayers.  Sometimes they are answered in the way we hope they will be.

 Wedding Announcement:  

Rosemary Williams’ son, Christopher Williams, is marrying Jaime Davis on Sept.10.  Congratulations to the happy couple and to “Mom”!
Annual Tag Sale:
The tag sale will be held on October 15th from 9:00 – 2:00.  Items may be dropped off on Sunday, Oct 9th after the service, Monday, Oct 10th from 11:00 to noon, Tuesday – Thursday 7:00 – 8:00 and Friday from 6:30 until setup is finished.  Sheets will be posted looking for volunteers to be here to receive the items, for setup on Friday and to work on Saturday.  Reminder: no clothes or electronics please.   We will also be asking for baked goods for our baked goods sale and items for raffle baskets.  Please save your plastic bags (or ask for plastic a couple of times if you always carry your own bags).  We will need them for our customers.  Thank you in advance for all your help.
